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GWRRA CHAPTER CA1M 

Staff 
 Chapter Director Barbara Tait (909) 910-4640 
 Chapter Director Steve and Becki Bodden (909)  793-2514 
Asst. Chapter Director Trent and Denise Reid (909)  794-5130 
Chapter Educator Larry Tegel  (951) 443-2891 
Asst. Chapter Educator Jerry Cowan  
Treasurer Gary Blackburn  
Tour Director Rich Blackburn                       John Somma  
50/25/25 Chairman Judy Hoeft  
50/25/25 Co-Chair Eileen Bayardo   
Sunshine Jim & Suzanne Back  
Store Manager Cecil and Mike Luckinbill  
Newsletter Editor Steve & Sandy Damico  
Web Master Cheryl Huizenga   
Historian/Photographer Sheree Tegel  Cheryl Huizenga 
Meeting Minutes Lois Cowan  
Membership Dee Ginter    
Phone Tree  Glenn Maness   
Advertising Glenn Maness   
Public Relations Glenn Maness 
Chapter Pride John Somma  Greta Barnard  
Chapter Charity Coordinators   Shirley Blackburn Lou Olson  
Couple of the Year (COY)        Jim and Suzanne Back 
Individual of the Year (IOY)      Otis Herrington  

National, Region F, and California Staff 

National: 
Director  of GWRRA Ray & Sandi Garris (800)  843-9460 

Region F: 
Directors Randall & Janet Drake (303)  933-6073 
Educators Dave & Dee Gormley (520)  749-5653 
Member Enhancement Lisa Capano & Bill Weiss (720)  890-8122 
   
                         
 California District: 
Directors Vincent & Pam Puterbaugh (951)  453-6000   
Asst. Director (South) John & Linda Boman (951)  440-0657 
District Educator   Mike & Ruth Burke (209) 536-1318 

Chapter Meeting:  Second Sunday of the month  at   Pepper Steak 
            26589 Highland Ave. Highland, Ca 
      Breakfast at 8:00 a.m. - Meeting starts at 8:30 a.m. 

Activity Meeting:    Monday after the 2nd Sunday at Flo’s Farmhouse  
   5626 Van Buren Blvd. Riverside  951-352-2690 
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Barbara Tait 
CA1M  Chapter Director 
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Moooo!  February turned out to be a great month for riding. John Somma’s 
Wednesday night ride we had 9 bikes and Tammy came too on John’s bike! 
Yeah Tammy! So proud of you! John took us on a ride thru the orange 
groves of Riverside and ended up at Bann Thai restaurant.  Sue and Rich 
met up with us at the restaurant. The meal was excellent! 

Next, was our ride to Sedona. It was gorgeous weather the whole 

time!  Sedona was beautiful as ever and we always see more new 

things each time we go. We climbed the hill to see the church built in 

the hill and rocks to take a glimpse inside.  It was very inspiring. The 

church overlooks the valley below in its many splendid views. It does 

bring a special place of reverence to ones heart. I would love to sit 

and hear a sermon in the congregation. It’s really a moving 

experience to see this.  

 

  

 

 

 

We also went thru Jerome which is always my favorite town to ride 

thru. It’s an old mining town that is still standing with many 

businesses and restaurants scattered over the hillside overlooking 

the Valley. The shops are still the original buildings from the miners.  

The herd spent a lot of time together in the evenings as well, we 

would meet outside of Rich and Sue’s room under a tree and enjoy 

the sunset into the darkness. Many laughs and fun were had, as well 

as going over the days events.  Rich Blackburn led an AWESOME 

ride.  Rich’s rides are always the best as he knows all the little off the 

beaten path rides that have many adventures waiting to be had. 

                                                              Continued on page 4 
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 The one thing we love about our 

Herd family is how much you really feel a 

part of the family. All of us having a great 

time together and planning our next adven-

ture together and reminiscing about past 

rides and experiences that make us all 

smile. Sue loves the rides because it helps 

her build her list of nominees for the next cow bell. 

 Speaking of one of our next major rides is the summer ride to Madison 

Wisconsin.  We had an excellent turn out with lots of great ideas to make the trip 

even more fun. We even booked some of our rooms for part of the trip! 

 On another note we need your pictures if you have taken any at the 

Christmas Party or meetings, and road trips. We want to be in the run this year for 

chapter of the year. So if you would please submit me a CD or USB storage device 

to Barb Tait so that she can download them to her computer. If you upload them 

directly on our picture site we can’t fix or edit any pics and sometimes the images 

are too small. So please pick your best shots and put them in a file and let me 

know where and when the event took place. We want to have lots of pictues in this 

years Herd book that is being made. When were done making the book you will 

also be able to purchase one if you like. Its fun to have a yearbook of all our fun 

memories that we made together. 

 As your Chapter Directors we want to thank all our Herd members for 

being a part and making it happen! It’s because of all of you, that make the Herd so 

special. Steve, Becki and I know that our Chapter has an excellent chance of being 

chapter of the year. Chapter M knows how to have fun and still be a close family!  We 

can’t wait for the year to unfold with lots of 

fun events and things to do together. Don’t 

be afraid to suggest an event or ride 

because we love to do new things.  You 

don’t have to lead it if you don’t want to, we 

can cover you on that! 

 

 As we enter the month of March we’re sure that you’ll enjoy the many 

rides we have planned. In fact you may feel that you found your pot of Gold at the 

end of the rainbow with the rest of the Leprechauns that will be roaming around this 

month! 

 Again, thank you all for all your love and support in making this the best 

chapter ever! Remember the Herd that plays together stays together! 

 

Steve and Becki Bodden Co-Chapter Directors 

Barbara Tait Co-Chapter Director 

 
Mad Kow on the run 

Don’t stop believing 
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March, 2014 Newsletter article 
 
Is it really March? The Ca1I poker ride was a huge success and kicked off 
the riding season with a big bang.  Riding season this year has been totally 
extended with little moisture so far, plants are blooming and spring is in the 
air with no sign of winter.  For those of you who ride year round it is time to 
schedule that bike maintenance and get your bike ready to rack up some 
miles. 
The District Officers meeting was full of information and lots of new offi-
cers were installed.  Top information to share for those who haven’t heard 
yet, this years District Convention will be held in Agoura Hills at the 
Sheraton Hotel.  The theme will be HATS, so dig out that crazy hat you 
haven’t worn for years or be on the lookout for that one of a kind and unique 
hat that you have always wanted but never had the chance to wear some 
place, now is the time to let your imagination run wild.  Flyers will be avail-
able at chapter meetings and at the District website.  Register now so you 
don’t forget.  Sheraton is now taking reservations and rooms are starting at a 
low price of only $89.00. 
Our annual president’s weekend trip was well attended and I hear tons of  
fun was had by all.  We even had someone taking pictures of our riders from 
the other side of the fence in Quartzsite, very impressive. 
Be sure and check out the chapter website calendar for our scheduled rides 
and leave times.  I am looking at mine right now and so glad I don’t have 
yard work to schedule this month. 
Larry Tegel has schedule a CPR class for Sat.3/15, contact Larry if you plan 
on attending., The District Horizon meeting is scheduled for the 3/22 in Riv-
erside area ( if you wish to attend Let us know, Chapter is picking up the 
registration for CA1M members).  Ca1R is hosting Rally in the Valley 
(Laughlin this year) 3/28 thru the 30th. .  Along with these activities we have 
scheduled Chapter visitations to CA1Z and CA1F, check CA1M.org for 
leave times and locations. 

Also don’t forget to get those registrations in for CA1Q Rendezvous 
ride on April 6th, forms are available online. (gwrra-ca1q.org) 
For those of you who are wondering about rides activities throughout the 
District, if you go to Google and type in GWRRA and the chapter (ie: CA1Q 
or CA1M) you will find links to most chapters.  There are a lot of chapters 
that are on FACEBOOK as well, remember we are all Friends, Family, and 
members of GWRRA. 
 
Finally  CONGRATULATIONS to Steve and Sandy (or is that Karen) for 
receiving their FORMER Patches and Their SENIOR Chapter Director 
Patches. 
 
Trent and Denise Reid 
ACD CA1M 

All The Gear All The Time 
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Close calls remind us of just how quickly our lives can change and, 

afterwards, we are left asking ourselves, “What can we learn from 

this?”  Whether it is a car that unexpectedly turns in front of us or the 

sudden discovery of a growth on our body that wasn’t there yester-

day, our lives can change in an instant.  Last month, California held 

its collective breath as we awaited the outcome of Barbara Jefferies 

surgery for breast cancer.  According to her husband, Tom, the doc-

tors say that they caught it early and her prognosis of a full recovery 

is excellent.  Breast cancer is a leading cause of death among women 

today.  In 2014, the American Cancer Society predicts that 232,670 

new cases of breast cancer in women will be diagnosed resulting in 

over 40,000 deaths.  Even though breast cancer is 100 times more 

prevalent in women than in men, men are certainly not immune from 

breast cancer; 2014 estimates are that 2,360 men will be diagnosed 

with invasive forms of breast cancer resulting in 430 deaths.  Thank-

fully, our prayers for Barbara and Tom appear to be answered, and, 

hopefully, they will be back in the saddle again shortly, but now for 

the learning moment: As we age, we tend to accept the changes in our 

bodies as a normal function of aging.  Instead, we need to critically 

look at any changes as potential warning signs that need to be ad-

dressed early while they are still close calls rather than tragedies.  

  

Back In the Saddle Again . . . part two! 

Continued on page 7 
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                                                             Continued from page 6 

In keeping with the theme of “back in the saddle”, StreetMasters is 
holding their first class of the year on Saturday, March 15th.  Re-
gardless of whether you have been riding all winter or are just get-
ting back on the bike after taking a few months off, refreshing your 
low speed skills and improving your cornering skills is something 
that we all need to constantly be working on and there is no better 
way to prepare for CA1-R’s Rally In the Valley event in Laughlin 
on March 28th–30th.  As far as weekend over-nighters go, you will 
be hard pressed to beat this one for fun and value. 
To complete the “back in the saddle” hat trick, I am so ready to get 
out of our four-wheeler and back onto two.  My ankle surgery was 
successful and I am almost strong enough to trust my ankle in case 
of a close call.  We thought we would be back on the Wing for the 
Valentine Rally, but I just wasn’t confident yet with a co-rider.  It 
will be a few more weeks yet, but with a little bit of luck, we will 
be in Laughlin on our Wing. 
Until next month, ride well and ride often.  
               

Vincent and Pamela Puterbaugh 
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ON THE ROAD AGAIN 

Your Tour Directors 

Rich and John 

Now that the holidays are behind us and the California 

chapters are beginning the New Year, our riding season is 

under way. Bill Lindsey led a great desert ride after the 

February meeting with a surprise lunch at a camping re-

sort.  15 riders from Chapter M went to Sedona for Presi-

dent’s weekend.  Everyone had a great time and we could-

n’t have asked for better weather. Wish more of you were 

there. What happens in Cottonwood stays in Cottonwood. 

(NOT!) 

We will be planning overnights rides for this year. With the 

2014 schedules out we will plan on visiting our sister chap-

ters throughout the state.  There is also Region Rally in St. 

George, Utah over Memorial Day weekend and Wing Ding 

in Madison, Wisconsin.  There will be a Wing Ding planning 

meeting February 22nd at the Britton’s home at 10:30 AM.  

This may be the last 4
th

 of July Wing Ding.  Beginning in 

2015 it will be held over Labor Day weekend.  We hope 

more of you can join us on our adventures for 2014.  

In March we will visit chapters starting with CA1Z on the 

1
st

, CA1F on the 8
th

.  The Rally in the Valley poker ride is on 

the 28
th

, 29th & 30
th

 of March.  To get the GW rate you 

must make your reservations by the 26
th

 of February.  See 

the rally flyer. 
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                                RIDER ED ‘GIMME 5’ 
 
TOPIC: Team Riding Responsibilities 
 
In GWRRA we are always doing things in groups. We meet our fellow 
chapter members and ride together for a weekly dinner run. Or we join 
each other for a weekend breakfast before going on a run. Or we make an 
ice cream run together on a weekly basis. Most chapters have this kind of 
camaraderie and fellowship in one form or another. Then there are the 
monthly Gatherings where we meet and eat and have fun. And the rides to 
visit other chapters and support them at their Fun Run or Anniversary 
Party or Pig Out, and various other events that chapters put on. Much of 
the time we ride together in groups traveling to and from our various desti-
nations.  
 
Whenever we ride in groups, someone is in the Lead position. Hopefully, it 
is one of our GWRRA-trained Road Captains. In our chapter, it is someone 
whom we trust, respect and have confidence in. Someone with good judg-
ment who is prepared to lead the group from the starting point all the way 
to our destination. Someone who has a planned route and shares it with all 
who join the ride. S/He holds pre-ride meetings with all participants to tell 
us the route, advise us of any stops along the way, and discuss our speed 
on the road. Our Lead may ask questions about who is on medication, who 
may need to stop at shorter intervals (perhaps due to a smaller gas tank), 
who has a CB radio and who does not, etc. Our Road Captain covers hand 
signals for riders that are new to our group, too. Our Road Captain has 
been leading our rides for a few years now. We don’t think twice about 
following him/her because s/he never lets us down. We always arrive 
safely when we follow our Road Captain. We are very fortunate to have 
such a capable Road Captain in the Lead!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                 Continued on page 10 
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     Continued from pg. 9 
 
 

 We also have another Road Captain, trained in the GWRRA way, to bring 
up the rear of the group. This is our Drag bike, or Tail Gunner. These two 
(Lead & Drag) work together like Lennon and McCartney. The Drag seems 
to know what the Lead is thinking, securing the lane almost as the thought 
passes through the mind of our Lead. They communicate well with each 
other and with the rest of the team. They let the group know what is going 
on around us. They inform us about things, like telling us we will be turning 
– in advance of the turn; when a car is attempting to pass the group on a 2-
lane road; or when a car is passing on the right when we are on the highway. 
Our Lead and Drag always keep us aware of hazards on the road and all 
around us. We know they are looking out for the safety of the group. With 
Road Captains of this caliber, we feel very safe. We know we can enjoy the 
ride and watch the scenery with these two in charge.  
 
Wait! Stop right there! We all need to remember that even those of us in the 
middle of the formation have responsibilities.  We are responsible to pass on 
the hand signals from the Lead, such as for single file, stagger formation, 
pointing out potholes and road kill, sand in the corners, and other hazards, 
etc. We need to be aware who we are riding with, too. The burden is not all 
on the Road Captains. We cannot sleep because we ride in the middle of the 
pack. We need to maintain safe spacing with the other bikes around us. And 
most importantly, we need to ride our own ride. We must stay alert. Hazards 
don’t always appear in front of the Lead bike. Sometimes they come at the 
riders in the middle of the group. We need to be aware of our surroundings 
and always be prepared to react to the unexpected at all times. We must re-
member that, just because our Road Captain is leading us, we are not ex-
cused from thinking for ourselves and riding our own ride. We are all re-
sponsible for our own safety at all times. Never give that responsibility 
away. It is nice to have someone willing to help look out for your safety, but 
ultimately, it is your life. Guard it wisely! Be sure to ride your own ride, 
even while Team Riding! 
 

Ride Smart & Be Safe! 

Bruce & Melissa Thayer 
Former MI Asst. District Rider Educators 

 
 
Larry Tegel 
CA1M Chapter Educator   
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HIGHLIGHTS OF THE FEBRUARY 2014 MEETING 

  
56 Members     9 Guest 
  
50/50-Judy H. and  Barb T. 
Charity-Shirley B. 
Chapter Pride –Lou Olsen 
Visitor -- Kevin CA1-L 
  

VISITORS: CA1-A –RALLY APRIL 26TH… 

                    CA1-L—JUNE 7, SLO RUN…Cambria. 
  

ANNOUNCEENT 

•        Bill Lindsey, after meeting ride to the desert to warm up.. 

•        Sedona Presidents weekend. leaving Loc 3 Friday.Feb. 14th 

•        ..Chapter I Rally 21 members attended. Drill team with 

Jerry and Trent performed 

•        Marcel Leon a former member has brain cancer…keep him 

in our thoughts. 

•        Danny had some surgery on his foot and is in rehab. He is 

welcoming visitors to share the excitement of rehab. Keep him 
and Judy in your thoughts. 

 RIDER EDUCATION 

        Larry Tegel presented Lois Cowan with her Senior Master (master of 
sleeping). 
         Steve Bodden shared.. 
  
HORIZON PROGRAM 

       Offered to anyone. March 22 in Riverside. 8-5. the chapter will pay the 
$15.00 fee and lunch in provided.    You need to sign up so talk to Trent for 
more information. 
       
  
RAFFLE 
  Del, Denise, Dean, Jerry, Larry T, Bob Dowdy, Shirley, Barb T. Sandy, 
Dowdy’s Daughter, Sally and Sandy 
  
UTTERLY RIDICULOUS. 
    Otis H. ---being a day early to the motorcycle awareness class. 
    Richard H –putting all his tickets into the necklace Grand Prize box at CA1-
I rally. He  thought he had done the tires…a bit of a size difference 
 

Chapter L took the Mascot .... 



 

 BIRTHDAY’S 

A Steve & Becki Bodden 18    
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2/11 

B Randy Driver 2 B Judy Hoeft 6 

B Cheryl Huizenga 10 B Jesse Siglow 12 

B Judy Appleton 31    

      

      

B Linda Trowbridge 7 B Glenn Maness 9 

 ANNIVERSARIES 



 

1018 E. Chestnut Avenue 
Unit I
Santa Ana, CA 92701

www.jbjcycles.com

California’s oldest independent  Goldwing facility

Ful l  Ser vice Maint enance

- Suspension upgrades  - Tune-ups
- Trike Conversions        - Electrical
- Accident repairs            - Lighting
- Trailer sales                  - Oil change
- XM Radio install            - GPS hookup
- Audio systems - Brakes
- Tire installation - Safety Check 

No motorcycle too old here!!

1018 E. Chestnut Avenue 
Unit I
Santa Ana, CA 92701

www.jbjcycles.com

California’s oldest independent  Goldwing facility

Ful l  Ser vice Maint enance

- Suspension upgrades  - Tune-ups
- Trike Conversions        - Electrical
- Accident repairs            - Lighting
- Trailer sales                  - Oil change
- XM Radio install            - GPS hookup
- Audio systems - Brakes
- Tire installation - Safety Check 

No motorcycle too old here!!
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SundaySundaySundaySunday    MondayMondayMondayMonday    TuesdayTuesdayTuesdayTuesday    

23 24 

 

25 

2 3 4 

9 10 11 

16 17 18 

23 24 25 

30 31 1 

Activity Mtg 
Flo’s Farmhouse 
7:00 pm meeting 
Dinner 6:00 pm 
All Welcome 
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Newsletter     
Articles Due 

April 

Chapter Meeting 
Pepper Steak 

8:00am Breakfast 
8;30 am Meeting 

DAY LIGHT 
SAVING 



 

LOCATION # 1 PK. LOT BEHIND Carl’s Jr. - MT. VERNON/E. SANTO DR. - COLTON 
LOCATION # 2  PK. LOT BEHIND PANDA EXP. - 1 BLK. N. OF I-91/LA SIERRA 
LOCATION # 3  PARK AND RIDE, NEAR I-10  FWY & YUCAIPA BLVD. ON  HAMPTON 
LOCATION # 4 DEL TACO, UNIVERSITY PKY.   SAN BERNARDINO 
LOCATION # 5 TOM’S FARMS 23900 TEMESCAL CANYON RD.  I15 /TEMESCAL CAN. 

15 

WednesdayWednesdayWednesdayWednesday    ThursdayThursdayThursdayThursday    FridayFridayFridayFriday    SaturdaySaturdaySaturdaySaturday    

26 27 28 1   

5 6 7 8 

12 13 14 15 

19 
 

20 21 22 

26 27 28 29 

2 3 
 

4 5 

MARCH 

Dinner Ride 
Portillo’s 
Mo Valley 7pm 
Larry T Loc#3 

Dinner Ride 
El Torito 
Brea     7pm 
Mike L   Loc# 2 

Dinner Ride 
Sizzler 
Redlands 7pm 
Bill L    Loc#3 

Dinner Ride 
Mill Creek 
Mentone  7pm 
Barb T    Loc#4 

Dinner Ride 
Tio’s Taco 
Rialto  7pm 
John S Loc#4 

Dinner Ride 
Zapata 
Mo Valley 7pm 
Del B      loc#3 

CA1Z Visit 
Rich B 
Loc#2   7am 

CA1F Visit 
Jerry C 
Loc#2 6:30 am 

CPR/First Aid 
10 am 
Tegel’s Home 

Horizon training 
Must preregister-
Riverside 8am 
Until 5pm     Chap-
ter will pay $15.00 

Rally In the Valley 
Richard H 
Loc#3   7am 
Harrah’s 2 nights 

Rally in the Valley 



 

 

03-11 
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17 



 

 
ALTERNATE LEAVE LOCATIONS FOR RIDES 

#2 
Panda Express 

La Sierra 
and Magnolia 
1 block North 

of the 91  
Freeway 
Riverside 

#3 
Park & Ride North 

of the  
I-10 freeway, off 
Yucaipa Blvd. on 

Hampton 
Yucaipa 

Zendejas is our #1 leave location.  Located at the North end of the Wal-Mart 

shopping center on Mt. Vernon and Washington off the 215 freeway.  Leave 

locations will be noted on the ride calendar according to number, as listed on 

this page.  Leave times are Fueled and ready to ride. 

18 

#1 
North end of the 

Wal-Mart shopping 
center on Mt. 
Vernon and 

Washington off the 
215 freeway 

Colton 

* LOCATION 1 
I-215 

 PA
ND

A 



 

SLICE OF WRY 
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ALTERNATE LEAVE LOCATIONS FOR RIDES 

#5 
Tom’s Farms 

23900 Temescal 
Canyon Road 

Entrance South 
of Mexican  
Restaurant 

Corona 

#4  
Del Taco on 
University 
Parkway  

exit off the 215 
North  go East to 

parking lot 
on the left 

San  

19 

 A drunk was staggering down the main street of town. Somehow, he 

managed to make it up the stairs to the cathedral and into the building, 

where he crashed from pew to pew. He finally made his way to a side 

aisle and into a confessional. A priest had been observing the man's 

sorry progress. Figuring the fellow was in need of some assistance, he 

proceeded to enter his side of the confessional. His attention was re-

warded only by a lengthy silence. Finally he asked, "May I help you, my 

son?" "I dunno." came the drunk's voice from behind the partition. "You 

got any toilet paper on your side?" 
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California District  -  Chapter Rides for 2014 
 
 
Mar. Mar. 28-30 Rally in the Valley 
            
  
April Apr.  6     CA-1Q Rendezvous with Q 
 Apr. 26 CA-1A Coyote Round Up 
  
  
   
May  May  3   CA-1K  Mother’s Day Poker Run  
 May 10   CA-2K Day with the Krows 
 May  17  CA-2W All New Big valley Casino Rally 
 May 23-25 Region “F”un Convention   
 
Jun. Jun. 7    CA-1L Yo Ho Yo Ho Pirates Ride  
 Jun. 14 CA-1D 
 Jun. 21 CA-2R Redding Road Runners 
 
Jul. Jul. 2 - Jul. 5 Wing Ding  36 
 July  19  CA-C    
 
Aug. Aug. 29-31  California District Rally      
 
Sep. Sep. 27 CA-1Z 
 Sep. 28 CA-1V 
  
 
Oct. Oct. 11 CA-2N 
 Oct. 25  CA1F  Halloween Fun Run  
 
Nov. Nov. 8   CA-1C 
  
Dec. No rides Planned 
 

Make plans to 
ride with Chapter M 

in 2014! 
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                            Newsletter Policy 
 

   Chapter CA1M’s newsletter is distributed free of charge to 
GWRRA members or GWRRA boosters who participate in the 
Chapter activities.  The newsletter is also distributed free to all 
advertisers and certain motorcycle related businesses or inter-
ests.  After four months of non-participation as determined by the 
Membership Chairman, Newsletter Editor or the Chapter Director 
you may be removed from the mailing list.  You will remain off the 
mailing list until you participate again or you make other arraign-
ments with the Newsletter Editor or the Chapter Director. 
 

   Remember, the newsletter is what we make it.  Please submit 
articles that you think will be interesting or informative to other 
Chapter members.  The articles may be about your favorite ride, 
bike accessory, or just a funny story.  
 

   All articles submitted may be edited at the discretion of the 
Newsletter Editor, depending on the space available.  Controver-
sial subject matter may not be submitted. 
 

   Please submit your article by e-mail or typed letter to the News-
letter Editor by the 19th of the month to be in the next month’s 
newsletter.  Material in the newsletter may be reprinted without 
permission. 
 

Newsletter Editor e-mail  sd547mail@gmail.com 

Steve & Sandy Damico 
547 E Cherry Hill St. 
Ontario, CA 91761 
909-391-4021   
        
         
     
  

    
     

        
  

26 

SUPPORT RATES 

Business card $ 5.00 per month, $ 50.00 per year 
1/3 page $ 7.50 per month, $ 75.00 per year 
1/2 page $ 10.00 per month, $ 100.00 per year 
full page $ 15.00 per month, $ 150.00 per year 
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Meeting date/time Chapter Chapter Director Meeting Location 
1st Saturday 

8:30 AM Breakfast 
9:15 AM Meeting 

CA1A Lance & Dee Wilson                   661-
992-7701 

   Greenhouse Café  1169 Commerce Center 
Lancaster 

1st  Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1Z Ginger & Danny Merritt 
951-285-3597 

  

   Home Town Buffet 
   40390 Margarita Rd 
   Temecula 

1st Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA2W Steve & Teri Rippe 
559-240-5966 

   Yosemite Falls Café 
4020 N. Cedar Ave 
Fresno 

1st Sunday 
7:30 AM Breakfast 
8:00 AM Meeting 

CA1R Michael & Gayle Davis 
949-916-4761 

Hometown Buffet 
1008 East 17th Street 
Santa Ana 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA2N Kenneth & Linda Stark 
209-450-6742 

Pine Tree Restaurant 
19601 Hess Ave 
Sonora 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 Am Breakfast 

            8:30 AM Meeting 
CA1F Tammy Burnmeister Broken Yoke Café 

1851 Garnet Ave 
San Diego 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA1I George & Norma Mocabee 
626-945-5988 

Denny’s 
546 W Baseline Rd 
Glendora 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA1L Bob & Barbara Dowdy 
805-226-9175 

IHOP 
212 Madonna Road 
San Luis Obispo 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30AM Meeting 

CA2J Alex & Marcy Ageev 
925-497-4480 

Hometown Buffet 
2050 Diamond Blvd 
Concord 

2nd Sunday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA1M Barb Tait 
Steve & Becki Bodden 

909-793-2514 

Pepper Steak 
26589 Highland Ave 
Highland 

2nd Sunday 
7:30 AM Breakfast 
8:00 AM Meeting 

CA1Q Robin & David Black 
562-505-6682 

American Legion Post# 295 
5645 Corporate Dr. 
Cypress 

2nd Sunday 
8:00 AM  Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA2R Dave Wilson    Vittles Restaurant 
2385 North Street 
Anderson 

3nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1C Jim & Karen Miller 
760-275-0314 

   Burger & Beer 
72-772 Dinah Shore Dr. 
Rancho Mirage 

3nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1S Jo Jolitz 
805-216-6661 

Carrow’s 
2401 Harbor Blvd 
Ventura 

3nd Saturday 
7:30 am Breakfast 
8:30 am Meeting 

CA2Q Don & Beth Kuellmer 
925-487-5750 

Black Bear Dinner 
5100 Hopyard Road 
Pleasanton 

3nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:45 AM Meeting 

CA2S Sal & Patti Esposito 
408-639-0609 

   Hometown Buffet (McCarthy Ranch Center) 
   212 Ranch Dr. 
   Milpitas 

3rd Sunday 
8:30 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CAC Bob & Nancy Harris 
(209) 744-8560 

   Elks Lodge #6 
   6446 Riverside Blvd 
   Sacramento, Ca 

3rd Sunday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1V Mike & Barri Critzman 
(760) 245-9218 

   Maxwell’s 
   17772 Wika Rd. 
   Apple Valley 

4th Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA2K Steve & Karen Palation 
707-426-4847 

Benicia Grill II 
2390 N Texas St. 
Fairfield 

4th Saturday 
7:30 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA2A Greg & Kay Boyajian 
559-638-4931 

Old Salles Café 
2062 North J Street 
Tulare 

Last Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1K Ken Freeland 
818-370-3572 

Denny’s 
8330 Topanga Canyon Blvd. 
Canoga Park 

4th Sunday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA1D Cliff Kennish 
323-582-4398 

Paramount Elks Lodge 
8108 E Alondra Blvd. 
Paramount 
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